
 

May 8, 2020 

Dear Families, Students, Staff and Community: 

As BC moves toward easing the restrictions that have impacted all of our lives, schools are a key part of the 
provincial government’s Restart Plan.  

Both the Premier and Provincial Health Officer have indicated that BC’s path forward involves a careful, 
step-by-step process, as moving too quickly could put all of our combined efforts and progress in jeopardy. 
 
The Provincial Plan 

On May 6, the Ministry of Education released a staged plan (page 3) for a return to full in-class instruction. 
We anticipate that a further announcement on a phased approach will be made this month by the 
Ministers of Education and Health. The provincial government has already indicated that this will not be a 
return to normal in schools. All of us respect and understand that the needs of every family will be 
different, therefore, when students are invited into the building this school year, the decision will be 
optional for families. 
 
The District’s Preparation 

In Burnaby we have already begun to chart our path forward, as we await further clarity from the province. 

As I have shared in previous updates, we are already supporting children of essential service workers and 
some vulnerable students in our schools. In addition, we have been thoughtfully exploring with principals, 
teachers and support staff many ideas and modifications to in-class instruction, including a variety of hybrid 
models and schedules. A number of schools have been piloting programs and services in preparation for a 
partial return to in-class instruction. 
 
Moving Forward 

The health, safety and well-b

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/public-safety-and-emergency-services/emergency-preparedness-response-recovery/gdx/bcs_restart_plan_web.pdf
https://news.gov.bc.ca/files/BG_Parks_and_Sites_and_In-Class_Learning.pdf
http://www.burnabyschools.ca/


 

I would like to close, once again, by expressing my deepest gratitude to you: all Burnaby School District 
staff, students, families and community members. Your extraordinary efforts have contributed to 
“flattening the curve,” while balancing your own concerns about health, loved ones and the economy. I am 
particularly proud of how our students have continued their learning, contributions, and leadership; and of 
how our staff and educators are rising to every challenge. And to our parents, in particular, I want to 
acknowledge the many sacrifices you have made. I am truly grateful for the incredible efforts, kindness, 
compassion and patience of you all.  

Thank you for your continued support and understanding as we move forward together. I wish you, your 
families, and the people you care about all the very best. 

Sincerely, 

 

Gina Niccoli-Moen, Superintendent 


